
 
Old Home Week Committee Members Present: 
Justin Avery, Duane Hammond, Roger Sample, Nelson Kennedy, Leslie Randall, 
Public: Scott Miller, Marty Cornelissen and Kellie Troendle 
 
The Old Home Week Committee met February 19, 2015 to discuss Alton Old 
Home Week.  The meeting was shortened due to time, and a follow up meeting 
is scheduled for next Wednesday, February 25 at 5:30pm at Town Hall.  Duane 
Hammond invited Scott Miller to attend the meeting and present his product to 
the Committee.  The Committee discussed Miller Amusements and the possibility 
of including them in Alton Old Home Week.  Miller Amusements offers rides, 
concessions (food) and amusements (games).  Go to 
www.milleramusements.com for a complete list of offerings.  Miller Amusements 
provides everything needed for the event and would pay the Town 15% of the 
proceeds; 20% if proceeds are $20,000 or more.   The Town and Miller 
Amusements would split the cost of portable toilets and the dumpster (the costs 
are deducted from the 15%).  Miller Amusements has liability insurance and 
would name the Town of Alton (and whoever else is involved) as additional 
insured.   
 
The Committee discussed location options and that Alton Bay parking lot would 
not work due to the 5K Race finish line, Craft Fair vendors and fireworks 
logistics.  R. Sample contacted Brad Smith at the Alton Bay Christian Conference 
Center to see if that location may be an option to hold the rides, food and 
games.  Miller Amusements is available August 6, 7, 8, &9 and could set up 
Monday/Tuesday and be open Thursday- 6-10pm, Friday- 6-10pm, Saturday- 1-
10pm and Sunday- 1-6pm.  Miller Amusements is a cash business and would 
also need room for their trucks, trailers and campers and 30 staff. 
 
The Committee will continue with the rest of the 2/19/15 Meeting Agenda items at 
their next meeting on February 25. 
 
Submitted by, 
Kellie Troendle 
Parks and Recreation Director 
 


